
 
 

SENSE OF THE BOARD RESOLUTION 
CONGRATULATING  

SUSAN AND LEN MARK ON RECEIVING THE  
TOWER OF HOPE HUMANITARIAN AWARD FROM  

THE ISRAEL CANCER RESEARCH FUND 
 

 
WHEREAS, at its annual meeting on December 3, 2014, the Israel Cancer 
Research Fund presented Susan and Len Mark with the Tower of Hope 
Humanitarian Award; and;  
 
WHEREAS, Susan and Len Mark became interested in the Israel Cancer 
Research Fund, a non-profit organization whose mission is to harness Israel’s 
scientific talent to find a cancer cure, and have earmarked a major three-year gift 
to ICRF; and 
 
WHEREAS, Len Mark served on the Board of the Stamford Housing 
Development Fund; was a founding board member of Kulanu, Stamford’s 
supplemental Jewish high school; was a board member and House Committee 
Chairperson of Congregation Agudath Sholom; and was a member of the Board 
of Trustees of Bi-Cultural Day School; and 
 
WHEREAS, Susan Mark served on the Board of the League of Women Voters; 
worked at the Food Bank of Lower Fairfield County and chaired its Hunger Walk 
and Concert; twice chaired the Bi-Cultural Day School Gala; was a board 
member of Congregation Agudath Sholom, has served in several positions at 
Hadassah, including member of the National Board for 30 years, President of the 
Connecticut Region and National Vice President, and currently serves on the 
Friendship Circle board. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the 29th Board of Representatives 
thanks Susan and Len Mark for their contributions to the Stamford community 
and congratulates them on receiving the Tower of Hope Humanitarian Award.   
 
 

Approved by the 29th Board of Representatives 
this 5th day of October, 2015 

 
 
 

__________________________   __________________________ 
Randall M. Skigen, President   Annie M. Summerville, Clerk 


